THE NEXT GENERATION



Energise Your Future

The Next Generation (NSW) Pty Ltd ABN 57 166 368 869 32 Burrows Road Alexandria NSW 2015

T: 9519 9999

F: 9516 5559

E: enquiries@dadi.com.au

Mail:

PO Box 1040 Mascot NSW 1460

16th May 2017



By Email: Stowe undescrib @optosnet corate)

Dear Mrs Bradbury,

We refer to the material enclosed that you have decided to publish online via Facebook.

On review, it has come to our attention that a number of incorrect and potentially defamatory statements have been made that negatively affect the reputation of The Next Generation (NSW) Pty Ltd and Managing Director Mr Ian Malouf.

These statements include:

"Your health will be affected by every breath you take"

"Your drinking water will be contaminated"

"You and your pets will no longer be safe in your own garden/yard"

Our sporting fields will be covered by pollution"

"Waste incinerators create toxic pollution including dangerous particulates that impact on human health causing cancer and leukaemia. Lookup on the Internet:- https://www.whatdotheyknow.com/request/matters_relating_to_the_incinera"

A very detailed Human Health Risk Assessment has been undertaken by AECOM Australia Pty Ltd to assess any possibility of potential health risks to people living and working in surrounding areas and has found any potential risks to be negligible or so low as to be undetectable.

Are you asserting that the AECOM Human Health risk assessment was incorrect?

If you are saying that the HHRA was wrong then you have a responsibility to the community to show where it is wrong and with respect, Google searches on the internet just do not cut it for scientific evidence.

As you well know any "crackpot" can publish anything online concerning whatever thing they may be obsessed about at that moment.

If you are not claiming that the HHRA assessment is incorrect then the only other conclusion must be that your statements are all deliberately false and misleading. If that is the case, then in our opinion, it is really unforgivable that you are intentionally spreading alarm and fear in this way without any basis in fact.

You have also asserted,

"Your property value will drop dramatically" "Home Prices to plummet in Erskine Park, Minchinbury, Colyton, Blacktown & Penrith. The value of homes around the Incinerator will plummet once two 100-metre plus smoke stacks are erected one kilometre from their backyards. All the while, the plant's owners will rake in money by taking in waste from across the city, as the west's status as Sydney's dumping ground is confirmed"

Is your house worth more or less than it was in 2008/9?

There is no objective basis for your statement. It is scaremongering and false. The very same fear was spread in opposition to turning a quarry into a landfill in 2009 and yet the last 7 years of industrial and commercial development in the region of Minchinbury has been matched by a steady increase in median property prices.

We request that you delete this document, and refrain from directly or indirectly publishing statements concerning The Next Generation proposal unless the statements,

- (a) are factually correct and verifiable; or
- (b) do not impute improper motives or behaviour by TNG or its officers and employees which could damage the reputation of either.

Please provide confirmation that the document has been deleted by **4.00pm** Tuesday **16th of April 2017**.

Yours sincerely,

lan Malouf

Managing Director